
  
 

Kamoa underground development advancing ahead of plan  

Underground development at Kamoa is progressing ahead of plan and within budgeted costs. 
The twin declines at Kansoko Sud each have advanced more than 30 metres since the first 
excavation blast occurred on May 12. Development of the mine is designed to reach the high-
grade copper mineralization during the first quarter of 2017. 

The Kansoko Sud initial mining footprint contains high-grade intercepts of up to 7.04% copper 
and a potential mining thickness of more than 15 metres. The mineralized horizon is expected to 
be intersected by the declines at approximately 150 metres vertically below surface, where 
initial mining operations will commence. 

Byrnecut Underground Congo SARL is the contractor for the development of the declines.   

Preparations underway for another excavation blast in the service decline.  

 
 
Commenting on the achievements to date, Louis Watum, Kamoa Copper’s General Manager, 
said, “We’re delighted with the progress being made at Kakula.   
 
“The underground mining ramp-up is on the critical path of our project and naturally it is 
extremely important that we maintain our progress and complete the decline development to 
enable us to access the Kansoko Sud deposit as quickly as possible. This new, high-grade 
discovery at Kakula opens further opportunities for us to design and construct Kamoa as one of 
the world’s greatest copper mines.” 
 


